Rancho Cucamonga Kiwanis Club

Board Minutes for November 3, 2010

Meeting called to order at 6:10 P.M. by Pres. Doug Vincent at the Kiwanis District Office in Rancho Cucamonga.

Board members present:

Doug Vincent, Rick Billings, Sharron Varga, Joey Murray, Wayne Mueller, Carol Brown, and Darleen Nelsen.  

Club member present:

Ben Mackall, Floyd Stork

Secretary’s Minutes:

Carol  made motion to accept as emailed to board members, Joey 2nd approved.

Treasurer’s Report

Due to absence of treasurer Doug read the following balances on each account:  As of 10/29/10 $26,894.62 in the trust account, $3456.37 in the fundraising account, and $7748.21 in the administration account.  The rest of the report would have to be postponed.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

Community Service- We will not be doing Ronald McDonald House for the remainder of the year due to Sees Sales.

Aktion Club- Will be helping at Christmas on Euclid.

Membership Drive that we invite prospective members to help sell Sees candy or service projects as that is where the best new members have come from. 

Sponsored Leadership:  Joey attended the Rancho Cucamonga Key Club meeting with Darleen to get ideas.

Interclubs- Wayne is putting the schedule together.  We had one at the DCM and Aktion Club installation breakfast in Oct.  Doug has the interclub contest booklet for division.

Neighborhood Watch-Wayne and Ben are working on getting pricing and making sure we don’t have a copyright infringement.

Sees Candy-Location is 9950 C Foothill.  Ben will have the store sprayed for pests.  The sign up sheets will be at the meeting each week. Wayne will pull a permit so we can have signage and possibly banner.  November 20th will be the set up day. Darleen made motion, Carol 2nd that we have an initial minimum order of $40,000 so we qualify for the 10% discount.  Carried.  Our hours will be 10-8, OPK is talking about buying their candy from us and we might share a booth with them at Christmas on Euclid.  It was brought up that everyone is to pay for their candy at the time of purchase, no I.O.U’s.  This applied to members as well.

Old Biz

As we didn’t have access to the checkbook we don’t know if a check was sent to Special Olympics Bowling.  We had not sent a check for  Elvia’s brick-we need to send the check to reimburse.

 Mr. Lindensmith is going to be remodeling our podium. We will get him an honorary member pin.

Foundation-Jack & Joey have not had a chance to meet. Website-Sharron has us signed on and is bringing some of the information up to date. 

Car Show-Carol is giving Mercury the answers to questions they have posed to us-also checking other locations such as the Red Robin Parking lot.

Budget-we will finalize next month.  

There was some discussion on the Treasurer position and how to handle the reporting and check writing. A few ideas were brought up about a ledger etc. as we are unsure who has paid their dues, quarterly dues.  We have the annual bill from International that is due 11/21/10 for $2262.00.

Ben reported that he had talked to Diane Martin at Gil Martel’s office regarding the late filing of the 990 form.  She admitted that is was their firm’s error and that they are working with the I.R.S  and they do not think 

we will have to pay the fine.

                              NEW BIZ

Floyd Stork told us about our past donations to the Alta Loma Educational Foundation.  Last year we donated $500. And he suggested we donate that amount this year.  They have started an annual Veteran’s Day golf tournament and feels next year we probably won’t have to make a donation.  Rick made the motion and Darleen 2nd that we donate $500. this year.  Carried.

Joey made a motion to adjourn, Rick 2nd.  All were in agreement.  Meeting was adjourned at 7:50 P.M.

Respectfully submitted-Sharron Varga Secretary.

